
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
June 27, 2017 

 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO  65102 
 

Re:  KCP&L FAC Tariff Sheets- Changes to FAC Title Block   
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
 On May 9, 2017, Kansas City Power & Light Company (“KCP&L” or the “Company”) 
submitted tariff sheets related to the Company’s approved Fuel Adjustment Clause (“FAC”). The 
tariff sheets went into effect on June 8, 2017. 
 
 This tariff filing reflects changes in the title block on the FAC tariff sheets.  The title 
block changes do not impact the Company’s Fuel Adjustment Rate to be applied to customers’ 
bills.    
 
 The title block for Tariff Sheets No. 50-50.9 & 50.11-50.20 have been updated to 
designate the correct service provided date.   
 
 Please provide a copy of all correspondence, notices, orders, and other communications 
that relate to this filing to the following as well as undersigned counsel: 
 
  Linda J. Nunn 
  Supervisor - Regulatory Affairs 
  Kansas City Power & Light Company 
  1200 Main Street – 19th Floor 
  Kansas City, Missouri 64105 
  Phone:  (816) 701-0512 
  Fax:  (816) 556-2110 
  Email:  linda.nunn@kcpl.com 
 
 

Roger W. Steiner 
Corporate Counsel 
Telephone:  816-556-2314 
Fax:  816-556-2787 
roger.steiner@kcpl.com 
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 Copies of the proposed FAC-related tariff sheets described in this letter will be served 
electronically, this date, on the Commission’s General Counsel, the Office of Public Counsel, and 
each party to Case No. ER-2016-0285. 
 
    
  Respectfully submitted, 
 
  /s/ Roger W. Steiner 
 
  Roger W. Steiner 
  Corporate Counsel  
    
 
cc: Office of the General Counsel 
 Office of the Public Counsel 


